
April 4, 2024 

The Board of Assessors met at 1:00 PM for the annual organizational 
meeting. Mr. Laverty, Mr. Reardon and Mr. Murphy were present. 

The Board of Assessors held its annual organization meeting for the 
positions of Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary. Mr. Reardon nominated Mr. 
Laverty the position of Chair. Mr. Laverty nominated Mr. Murphy to Vice 
Chair. Mr. Reardon will serve as secretary. 

Mr. Laverty recognized Mr. Reardon's contribution and dedication to the 
Board and to the Town of Belmont over the course of The Board voted to 
elected (awaiting the formal vote of the Board). 

The Board discussed the April 2nd Election results for Ballot Question #2. 
The ballot question related to whether the Board of Assessors would be 
appointed by the selectmen or elected by the Citizens of Belmont. The 
unofficial results revealed that there was an 8-vote difference. The Board 
then further discussed and moved to initiate a formal recount. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

There were no questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The Board voted to hold the next meeting on April 24, 2024 at 7:45 am. 


